

OASFAA Newsletter Committee Meeting  
June 1, 2012 (Friday)  
11:30 a.m. conference call  
(dial 866.329.7673 x8464)

Committee Members in attendance:

- Heather Hall Lewis (UP)
- Mike Johnson (Pacific U)
- Robert Rodgers
- Judy Saling (UO)
- Russell Seidelman (OP)
- Sue Shogren (USA Funds)

Agenda:

1. Welcome
2. Old Business
  - a. Status of the June issue
    - i. On track for publication by the end of June
    - ii. Sue plans to send a draft for review by June 15, asking for comments within 1 week
  - b. Member profile
    - i. Sue will contact both the new FA Director at Warner Pacific and Ben Wessell at OSU
  - c. School profile
    - i. Frankie Everett provided a profile of Linfield College
    - ii. Russell plans to contact VP Pamela Robison after the June issue is published to coordinate getting a CC school profile for the September issue
  - d. Member news
    - i. Sue's email to the VPs generated lots of updates
    - ii. We all wished *Dr.* Heather Hall Lewis a very happy birthday today!
  - e. Items received so far
    - i. Favorable comments from reviewers on three articles submitted in April
    - ii. Judy suggested some minor edits to the article on credit scores
    - iii. Sue will send Online Courses article back to Sharon at USA Funds with a suggested word limit; might publish article on credit if room allows; routed today a third possible article on withdrawals for comment
    - iv. Jeff Southard's (ECMC) article was approved
    - v. NASFAA's article on the staffing survey was approved
    - vi. Great Lakes articles (2) received favorable comments, with a few suggested edits to the article on the DRT
    - vii. TG article on 3-year CDRs approved; article on school visits was deemed to be less relevant to our FA audience than other submissions

- f. Other
  - i. ECMC sent a new ¼-page ad; this is the only ad we expect as no ads have been purchased and no other sponsors are at the level to receive a free ad
  - ii. Sue will contact the Summer Drive-in co-chairs to ask for an article highlighting the upcoming event
  - iii. Sue and Ashley are working on an article on the Mentoring Program
  - iv. Donna Fulton is working on her President's letter
- 3. New business
  - a. Sue will look into updates to the Newsletter page sometime during the next several months as we're more than half-way through our calendar of deadlines
  - b. Robert will contact Ben about updating his contact information on the Donor page; this needs updating on the Newsletter page, too
- 4. Adjourned at 11:50am

Next meeting: **Friday, July 6 at 11:30a.m.** (dial 866.329.7673 x8464)